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The conference, organized by the Department of Cyber Law of TSUL with 

the support of the Ministry of Justice, brought together leading experts from 15 

countries, including Japan, Italy, Poland, Turkey, Germany, and India. The main 

achievements of the conference are: signing a memorandum of cooperation with the 

University of Münster (Germany), developing expert recommendations for bringing 

Uzbekistan's legislation into line with international standards in the field of digital 

law, and forming a concept for establishing a Center for Best Practices in the field 

of cyber law. Detailed information about the composition of the participants, the 

program, and international partners is provided in Appendix 1 "General Analytical 

Report of the Conference." 

Based on the results of expert discussions, priority recommendations for the 

legal system of Uzbekistan are systematized in five main areas, including regulation 

of artificial intelligence, data protection, digital finance, transformation of public 

administration, and digital legal education. In particular, experts recommend 

developing a law "On the Regulation of Artificial Intelligence," bringing the law 

"On Personal Data" into line with international standards, and creating a regulatory 

framework for testing digital financial instruments. The full texts of 34 expert 

recommendations, along with the justification of their relevance and expected 

results, are presented in Appendix 2 in the "Compendium of Lecture Results." 

For the effective implementation of the developed recommendations, the 

Cyber Law Department has prepared a preliminary roadmap for 2025-2026, 

indicating responsible executors and specific deadlines. According to expert 

assessments, the consistent implementation of the proposed measures can have a 

positive impact on the development of Uzbekistan's digital economy, increase the 

country's investment attractiveness, and strengthen its position in international 

rankings for digital development. I request that you consider the possibility of 

creating an interdepartmental working group to coordinate the implementation of the 

most relevant recommendations. 

 

With deep respect, 

Head of the Department of Cyber Law, 

Professor S.S. Gulyamov 

Responsible executor: 

Allahrakha, N.M. 


